
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Assembly 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

FROM: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Cindy Ecklund, Assembly Member 

DATE:  December 1, 2022 

SUBJECT: Ordinance 2022-46, Amending KPB 21.02.230 to Modify the 
Boundaries of the Nikiski Advisory Planning Commission (Johnson, 
Ecklund) 

Prior to the enactment of Ordinance 2022-41 the assembly discussed concerns 
regarding the size of the proposed Nikiski Advisory Planning Commission (“APC”). 
The Nikiski APC encompasses 3,500,000 acres, which is 13 times larger than the 
other existing APCs within the Borough.  

The Tyonek Native Corporation and the Village of Tyonek object to inclusion within 
the boundaries. No applicant residing outside of the new boundaries proposed in 
this ordinance have applied to be on the Nikiski APC. 

Your consideration is appreciated. 


